
AGENDA  
San Juan County Land Bank Commission  

Members of the public may participate in the ZOOM meeting.  
 https://us06web.zoom.us/j/88140711583  

Meeting ID: 881 4071 1583  
May 20, 2022  

REMOTE MEETING  
  

8:30 am Convene  
8:30   General Public Comments  
8:45   Approve April 15, 2022 Meeting Minutes 
8:50   Chair and Commissioners Report  
8:55   County Council Update – Christine Minney 
9:00   1st Amended Budget Proposal  

o Presentation – Lincoln Bormann 
o 9:15  Public Hearing 
o LBC Discussion and to consider adoption 

9:45   Director’s Report, Acquisitions Update 
o Orcas 

 Glenwood Inn  
 Resale of Entrance Mountain parcel 

o San Juan  
 Hauschka (Cady Mountain, Prohaska Rd.) 

o Lopez 
 Lopez Community Land Trust trail easement 

10:10   Break  
10:20   Open Public Meetings Act  

o Presentation – Amy Vira, Deputy Prosecuting Attorney 
o Discussion – Transition to hybrid/in person meetings 

11:10   Stewardship Report   
11:25   Outreach and Volunteer Report 
11:35   Future Agenda Items  
11:40   Adjourn  

  
The Land Bank Commission May Add or Delete Agenda Items and Projects for Discussion. The Agenda Order is 
Subject to Change. You are invited to call the Land Bank office at 360-378-4402 for more details prior to the 
meeting.  
 
SJC Code 2.116.070 “All meetings and actions of advisory bodies and their subcommittees shall be open to the 
public, even where such meetings are not within the purview of the Open Public Meetings Act, Chapter 42.30 
RCW, except where the meeting is properly closed for executive session, as provided in RCW 42.30.110”  

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/88140711583
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S TE W AR DS H IP  &  O U TR E ACH  R EP OR T 
M A Y  2 0 2 2  

OVERVIEW  

Wildflowers. They’re abundant this year in the islands. Buttercups and sea blush, camas, 
chickweed, chocolate lilies (Photo 1). With less herbivory by deer, there’s more flowers showing 
in the fields, forests and on rocky bluffs; and the prolonged cool, moist weather has fostered 
longer-lasting blooms. It’s been a cheery topic in online forums and outside tours, and a 
welcome reminder that one reason we invest so much time in treating noxious weeds is to regain 
ground for these same species.  

There’s has been a lot of weeding this past month, across every district. Wet, soft soils have 
made pulling somewhat easy this season as has the comradery of the Island Conservation Corps 
(ICC), the County’s Noxious Beed Board, and the Conservation Land Bank’s two new 
temporary employees (Photo 2). Sara De Roy started this month as the part-time, seasonal field 
assistant on Lopez, and longtime volunteer Mary Gropp is now pulling broom on Orcas in an 
official capacity. The full-time Orcas field assistant position was advertised last week; and 
resumes are rolling in. Planning for this year’s Youth Conservation Corps has also begun.  

Virtual presentations are still common in occurrence and field trips are now on the uptick. The 
“Island Marble Butterfly Habitat Tour” drew 20 participants and included representatives from 
no less than 7 agencies and organizations, all of which are working to aid this critically 
endangered pollinator (5/20). A new cohort of Master Gardener graduates gathered at the nursery 
to see and hear about how the Salish Seeds Project is advancing habitat restoration in the islands 
(4/14); and participants in the "Reimagining Gardening with Natives” Workshop learned how to 
create native habitats at home (4/24). Eliza is presenting about the project for “Botany 
Washington,” an event sponsored by the Washington Native Plant Society (5/13); and at the San 
Juan Preservation Trust’s annual meeting (5/19). Doug presented in a webinar about Garry Oak 
habitat in collaboration with the Conservation District. Peter gave his 3rd presentation and virtual 
tour of Coho Preserve for the Whale Museum’s Naturalist Training Program, and started his 3rd 
season on the RCO Habitat Restoration Advisory Committee. Several staff also joined the 
Salmon Recovery Funding Board’s site visits to Glenwood Inn and the Watmough Addition.  

The Conservation Land Bank was also gifted three bee hotels. SJI high-school students, Satchel 
and Lucy built the bee houses, which are designed for solitary bees, as part of their community 
project. They hung their first one in Driggs Park, and the others will go to the Salish Seeds 
Project and King Sisters Preserve (Photos 3-4).  
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OUTREACH 
Staff:  Tanja Williamson 

The spring session of Community Conversations has wrapped up. Attendance was relatively 
light, yet the forums still sparked good discussions on topics that ranged from forest health to 
off-leash dogs.  

As mentioned above, tours of flora and fauna have been very popular and garnered enthusiasm 
for native plants and pollinators. Tanja attended several of these events as well as the Great 
Islands Clean Up on SJI. Christa joined Tanja, and helped break in the brand-new tent, at 
Lopez’s “Ride the Rock” event (4/30). This was the first year for the community bike ride, and 
Tanja thinks it will be a great addition to the annual outreach calendar.  

Aside from attending many of these events, and posting about these events, Tanja’s also been 
looking into analytics for the website to see what pages the public interacts with. She’s also been 
creating and editing content for the next newsletter as well as the annual report; and her article, 
“Beauties and Beasties: Five Fave Flora and Fauna Native to the San Juan Islands,” will appear 
in the local Springtide magazine in June. Also, have you seen the new FAQ?  

What is the Conservation Land Bank doing to advance climate change mitigation and 
adaptation? Click here to find out.  

    

SALISH  SEEDS PROJECT 
Staff:  Eliza Habegger, Margo Thorp 

Weeding, weeding, and more weeding. This is also a spring theme at the nursery, as well as 
seeding. In April and early May, nursery staff concentrated on seeding over 10,000 plugs (small 
containers), and these are destined for habitat restoration projects across the islands this fall. 

The Salish Seeds Project has been a hub for outreach activities this spring, and nearly everyone 
that has visited, from tour groups to volunteers, has remarked on the healthy rows of wonderful 
blooms (Photo 5). Two interns from the ICC are lending a hand at the nursery from April- June, 
and various community members are participating in the “Third Thursdays,” volunteer days, 
which are up and running after a two-year hiatus. Jacob and Shauna came over and contributed 
some of their time to redo a section of fence, and Eliza drafted a piece for the newsletter on the 
shed’s living roof. 

 

 

mailto:https://sjclandbank.org/about/faq/
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 DISTRICT 1 

Staff: Doug McCutchen, Charlie Behnke, Jacob Wagner, Shauna Barrows 

American Camp Trail: Shauna maintained the trail corridor and trimmed the hedges. 

Beaverton Marsh: The first phase of trail has been roughed in utilizing the new Kubota tractor 
and its flail mower attachment—what a time and back-saver! Staff combined forces with the ICC 
and the SJC Weed Board and together they attacked the Preserve’s abundance of noxious weeds. 
They targeted English holly, Spurge laurel, English hawthorn and Scot’s broom; and all said and 
told, approximately 260 human hours (and countless calories) were dedicated to eradicating 
weeds and regaining ground for native species (Photos 6-7). 

Cady Mountain: Clean-up of the cabin area continues. Old deer fencing was removed.   

King Sisters: Laura, yet another amazing volunteer, has been mowing and maintaining the trail 
corridor. Thank you!  

Limekiln: A brand-new kiosk, which includes a wayfinding map to help orient visitors, has been 
erected at the main entrance. The kiosk was constructed with hand-split cedar shakes that were 
reclaimed from the derelict cabin at Cady Mountain Preserve, and the entire project was 
completed with incredible volunteer support. 

Middlewood: Monitoring of the Island Marble Butterfly habitat plots was performed. 

Mount Grant: Concrete parking blocks are being installed at the summit.  The Preserve 
neighbors also installed parking blocks within the service area easement at the entrance. 

Mosquito Pass (CE): The Land Bank has a conservation easement on this SJPT Henry Island 
preserve. On Earth Day, Erin joined the annual work party and became so consumed with beach 
clean-up (and the engaging group of volunteers) that she neglected to monitor the easement! 
Alas, she’ll gladly return. (Photos 8-9). 

Third Lagoon: Monitoring for invasive green crabs was performed in the lagoon, and the many 
blooms of Calypso orchids were admired in the surrounding forest (Photo 10).  

Westside: Spring growth was recently trimmed from the trails. 

Zylstra Lake: With all the perfect grass growing weather, mowing of both dams, roads, and 
trails occupied a lot of time. The pair of Bald Eagles appear to be utilizing their nest, and there 
hasn’t been any reports of conflicts. Monitoring for the Island Marble Butterfly habitat plots also 
occurred here! 
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DISTRICT 2 
Staff: Peter Guillozet and Mary Gropp 
 

Coffelt Farm:  SJI Conservation District and WSU Extension will host an informal field walk 
on 5/23 to discuss ongoing research into the impact of organic fertilizer and no-till seeding on 
forage productivity, quality, and species composition. The contract with Pickett Spring Electric 
is under review and extensive electrical upgrades are expected to begin this summer. Through an 
informal agreement both the Island Conservation Corps (ICC) and the Youth Conservation Corps 
(YCC) are now storing hand tools and other supplies at the Land Bank’s compound. A quote 
from Orcas-based Perennial Consulting, LLC was received, and Peter plans to proceed with a 
contract to support both trail planning and to establish vegetation monitoring plots in the 
wetlands.   

Coho: Recent attendees of a naturalist walk (on Turtleback) eagerly volunteered to help weed 
the Preserve’s riparian restoration area here, because they reside near Olga.  

Judd Cove: The quote from Perennial Consulting, LLC also covered wetland delineation and 
related services to support future aquatic habitat restoration. 

Turtleback Mountain: Staff posted the draft Turtleback Stewardship and Management Plan 
(SMP) for public comment, and planned three walks to highlight birds, the unusually strong 
wildflower bloom, and to provide participants with an overview of activities proposed in the 
SMP. A public tour of the forest management demonstration project areas is planned for 6/3.  
Peter will join members of the Washington Native Plant Society on a botany walk on 5/15. For 
staff and volunteers, pulling broom along southern and eastern boundary areas has been a major 
focus this month. An intern from UW, a student named Hannah is working to create a visually 
appealing map of all the streams the originate on the Preserve. (Photos 12-14). 

 

DISTRICT 3 

Staff: Amanda Wedow, Sara De Roy 

 

Channel: Staff repaired a signpost that had been damaged in the winter.  

FB Spit: Sara and Amanda removed broom and poison hemlock, and management of Italian 
arum has also resumed. The Institute for Applied Ecology selected this preserve as a location for 
a trial, three-year study that will compare different methods of treatment. Staff from the Institute 
came out this month to establish long-term monitoring plots (Photo 15). As part of their protocol, 

mailto:https://appliedeco.org
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they counted and measured every arum leaf in every plot, and they commented afterward that the 
Spit had more plants than any of their other research sites! The Island Marble Butterfly habitat 
plot monitoring occurred here as well. Unfortunately, rabbits destroyed most of the butterfly’s 
host plants (mustard) onsite. The trail was mowed.  

Hummel Lake: Sara mowed the trails with the recently repaired (thanks Jacob!) electric hedge 
trimmer, and fencing was installed in preparation for a new habitat area. Future plantings will 
expand the roadside buffer, reduce the area that needs to be mowed, and provide more habitat 
and forage for birds and other wildlife. Broom and poison hemlock were also tackled here. 
(Photo 16).  

Lopez Hill: Scouted new trail alignment but still a work in progress.   

Richardson Marsh: A seasonal grazing agreement with the Buffum Bros has been prepared.  

Weeks Wetland: The Great Islands Cleanup visited this site and removed debris in celebration 
of Earth Day. 

Watmough: An ecological assessment is underway for the addition. It includes the beach, the 
nearshore and the forested upland areas. Kwiaht will monitor the site routinely throughout the 
year and conduct beach seines at the addition in unison with their one at the Bay. Their recent 
sample of the northern pocket beach yielded sub-yearlings of Pink and Chum salmon, as well as 
early post-larval Pacific Cod. Kwiaht will also install a bioacoustics recorder, and record sound 
bites for birds, bats, and other wildlife, to better detect species presence. Erin submitted a grant 
application to the Salmon Recovery Funding Board, and the selection committee toured the 
property (Photo 17). In preparation for the possibility of a caretaker, Amanda has been trying to 
get assessments on the condition of the house and estimates for basic work and/or upgrades. 
With numerous issues stacking up, staff have ultimately decided against providing the house as a 
dwelling.   
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Photos 

     
Photo 1. A wild crop of Calypso orchids, Third Lagoon Preserve (left).  
Remember the Nature Note about this spring beauty? 
 

 
Photo 2: The ICC and Michelle (SJC Weed Board) in front of their big, dead pile of broom 
 
 
 

mailto:https://sjclandbank.org/nature-notes-forest-wildflower-fairy-slipper-calypso-bulbosa/
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Photos 3-4. Lucy and Satchel hang one of their solitary bee hotels in Driggs Park.  
  
 

 
Photo 5. Seed production rows of Golden paintbrush (Castilleja levisecta) and great camas (Camassia leichtlinii) at 
the Salish Seeds nursery.   

mailto:https://sjclandbank.org/about/faq/
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Photos 6-7: Broom BEFORE the Island Corps (left) and after (right)! 
 

    
Photos 8-9. Henry Island volunteer work party with the SJPT. A successful beach clean-up.   
 

 
Photo 10. Tanja records data for the Crab Team at Third Lagoon.  
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Photo 11. The toughest of plants, this English hawthorn still succumbs to the wrench, Crescent Beach Preserve 
 

 
Photo 12. A Yellow-faced bumblebee (Bombus vosnesenskii) enjoys manroot flowers, Turtleback Mountain 
Preserve. Refresh your memory about this spring vine with a Nature Note!   
 

 
Photo 13. Mary and Shauna wrap up a successful broom pull on eastern Turtleback 

mailto:https://sjclandbank.org/nature-notes-whats-that-vine/


 10 

    
Photo 14. Peter leads a tour on Turtleback and describes the various fruit-bearing shrubs that he’s been planting in 
forest understory.  
 
     

 
Photo 15. The Institute of Applied Ecology staff establish Italian arum plots, Fisherman Bay Spit Preserve. 
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Photo 16. Sara maintains the trails, Hummel Lake Preserve 
 

 
Photo 17. On blustery day, Erin leads a tour for the Salmon Recovery Funding Board and points out connectivity to 
other protected lands, Watmough Bay Addition.                                                                                                                                                                                                    



Acct_Year Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec
2010 $88,143 $36,539 $103,506 $131,590 $92,665 $148,524 $97,972 $101,730 $155,569 $104,191 $134,046 $168,904 $1,363,380
2011 $109,729 $93,636 $108,558 $100,689 $72,611 $94,346 $72,907 $97,424 $112,529 $105,975 $88,901 $147,914 $1,205,218
2012 $86,547 $75,746 $65,834 $74,531 $135,260 $193,882 $140,610 $196,444 $248,152 $183,896 $170,092 $366,337 $1,937,333
2013 $72,106 $89,629 $94,943 $109,020 $146,974 $104,286 $249,312 $202,351 $132,516 $155,258 $169,306 $138,279 $1,663,979
2014 $116,307 $97,403 $162,759 $236,076 $218,046 $211,937 $193,491 $197,924 $206,334 $254,695 $125,044 $196,812 $2,216,829
2015 $184,186 $121,920 $232,019 $151,641 $184,037 $201,867 $322,494 $242,119 $239,381 $234,885 $239,857 $287,602 $2,642,008
2016 $147,780 $199,709 $197,208 $178,799 $251,916 $220,177 $250,453 $362,646 $326,094 $266,216 $258,039 $319,005 $2,978,044
2017 $170,789 $167,494 $169,775 $268,280 $393,220 $379,832 $241,755 $460,110 $380,894 $362,103 $255,636 $274,865 $3,524,752
2018 $252,155 $166,287 $287,448 $265,414 $360,538 $487,738 $335,172 $326,847 $309,460 $410,876 $277,932 $307,045 $3,786,910
2019 $136,263 $156,907 $182,195 $282,295 $474,060 $303,744 $318,828 $427,381 $303,198 $421,696 $304,131 $473,533 $3,784,232
2020 $251,391 $169,933 $288,018 $158,176 $260,943 $389,402 $653,337 $584,765 $755,057 $898,677 $563,691 $653,695 $5,627,084
2021 $415,281 $303,073 $391,898 $672,670 $552,318 $882,523 $655,661 $588,043 $485,643 $594,848 $694,893 $488,162 $6,725,012
2022 $360,392 $316,292 $482,637 $349,007 $1,508,327

Budget 2022 $3,960,000
2010 6.47% 2.68% 7.59% 9.65% 6.80% 10.89% 7.19% 7.46% 11.41% 7.64% 9.83% 12.39%
2011 9.10% 7.77% 9.01% 8.35% 6.02% 7.83% 6.05% 8.08% 9.34% 8.79% 7.38% 12.27%
2012 4.47% 3.91% 3.40% 3.85% 6.98% 10.01% 7.26% 10.14% 12.81% 9.49% 8.78% 18.91%
2013 4.33% 5.39% 5.71% 6.55% 8.83% 6.27% 14.98% 12.16% 7.96% 9.33% 10.17% 8.31%
2014 5.25% 4.39% 7.34% 10.65% 9.84% 9.56% 8.73% 8.93% 9.31% 11.49% 5.64% 8.88%
2015 6.97% 4.61% 8.78% 5.74% 6.97% 7.64% 12.21% 9.16% 9.06% 8.89% 9.08% 10.89%
2016 4.96% 6.71% 6.62% 6.00% 8.46% 7.39% 8.41% 12.18% 10.95% 8.94% 8.66% 10.71%
2017 4.85% 4.75% 4.82% 7.61% 11.16% 10.78% 6.86% 13.05% 10.81% 10.27% 7.25% 7.80%
2018 6.66% 4.39% 7.59% 7.01% 9.52% 12.88% 8.85% 8.63% 8.17% 10.85% 7.34% 8.11%
2019 3.60% 4.15% 4.81% 7.46% 12.53% 8.03% 8.43% 11.29% 8.01% 11.14% 8.04% 12.51%
2020 4.47% 3.02% 5.12% 2.81% 4.64% 6.92% 11.61% 10.39% 13.42% 15.97% 10.02% 11.62%
2021 6.18% 4.51% 5.83% 10.00% 8.21% 13.12% 9.75% 8.74% 7.22% 8.85% 10.33% 7.26%
2022 9.10% 7.99% 12.19% 8.81%

Cumulative Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec
2010 $88,143 $124,682 $228,188 $359,778 $452,443 $600,967 $698,939 $800,669 $956,238 $1,060,429 $1,194,476 $1,363,380
2011 $109,729 $203,365 $311,923 $412,613 $485,224 $579,570 $652,476 $749,900 $862,429 $968,404 $1,057,304 $1,205,218
2012 $86,547 $162,293 $228,127 $302,659 $437,919 $631,801 $772,411 $968,855 $1,217,008 $1,400,904 $1,570,995 $1,937,333
2013 $72,106 $161,734 $256,678 $365,698 $512,672 $616,957 $866,269 $1,068,620 $1,201,136 $1,356,394 $1,525,700 $1,663,979
2014 $116,307 $213,711 $376,470 $612,546 $830,592 $1,042,530 $1,236,020 $1,433,945 $1,640,278 $1,894,973 $2,020,017 $2,216,829
2015 $184,186 $306,105 $538,125 $689,766 $873,803 $1,075,669 $1,398,164 $1,640,283 $1,879,664 $2,114,549 $2,354,406 $2,642,008
2016 $147,780 $347,489 $544,696 $723,496 $975,412 $1,195,589 $1,446,043 $1,808,689 $2,134,784 $2,401,000 $2,659,039 $2,978,044
2017 $170,789 $338,283 $508,057 $776,338 $1,169,558 $1,549,390 $1,791,144 $2,251,254 $2,632,147 $2,994,251 $3,249,887 $3,524,752
2018 $252,155 $418,441 $705,890 $971,304 $1,331,842 $1,819,580 $2,154,751 $2,481,598 $2,791,057 $3,201,933 $3,479,865 $3,786,910
2019 $136,263 $293,170 $475,365 $757,660 $1,231,720 $1,535,464 $1,854,293 $2,281,674 $2,584,872 $3,006,568 $3,310,699 $3,784,232
2020 $251,391 $421,324 $709,342 $867,518 $1,128,461 $1,517,863 $2,171,200 $2,755,964 $3,511,021 $4,409,698 $4,973,389 $5,627,084
2021 $415,281 $718,353 $1,110,251 $1,782,921 $2,335,239 $3,217,761 $3,873,422 $4,461,465 $4,947,109 $5,541,957 $6,236,850 $6,725,012
2022 $360,392 $676,684 $1,159,321 $1,508,327

Cumulative %
2010 6.47% 9.15% 16.74% 26.39% 33.19% 44.08% 51.27% 58.73% 70.14% 77.78% 87.61% 100.00%
2011 9.10% 16.87% 25.88% 34.24% 40.26% 48.09% 54.14% 62.22% 71.56% 80.35% 87.73% 100.00%
2012 4.47% 8.38% 11.78% 15.62% 22.60% 32.61% 39.87% 50.01% 62.82% 72.31% 81.09% 100.00%
2013 4.33% 9.72% 15.43% 21.98% 30.81% 37.08% 52.06% 64.22% 72.18% 81.52% 91.69% 100.00%
2014 5.25% 9.64% 16.98% 27.63% 37.47% 47.03% 55.76% 64.68% 73.99% 85.48% 91.12% 100.00%
2015 6.97% 11.59% 20.37% 26.11% 33.07% 40.71% 52.92% 62.08% 71.15% 80.04% 89.11% 100.00%
2016 4.96% 11.67% 18.29% 24.29% 32.75% 40.15% 48.56% 60.73% 71.68% 80.62% 89.29% 100.00%
2017 4.85% 9.60% 14.41% 22.03% 33.18% 43.96% 50.82% 63.87% 74.68% 84.95% 92.20% 100.00%
2018 6.66% 11.05% 18.64% 25.65% 35.17% 48.05% 56.90% 65.53% 73.70% 84.55% 91.89% 100.00%
2019 3.60% 7.75% 12.56% 20.02% 32.55% 40.58% 49.00% 60.29% 68.31% 79.45% 87.49% 100.00%
2020 4.47% 7.49% 12.61% 15.42% 20.05% 26.97% 38.58% 48.98% 62.40% 78.37% 88.38% 100.00%
2021 6.18% 10.68% 16.51% 26.51% 34.72% 47.85% 57.60% 66.34% 73.56% 82.41% 92.74% 100.00%
2022 9.10% 17.09% 29.28% 38.09%

Avg % Recvd 5.61% 10.30% 16.68% 23.82% 32.15% 41.43% 50.62% 60.64% 70.51% 80.65% 89.20% 100.00%

Projections
Min $3,958,399 $4,010,287 $4,479,417 $4,405,739
Max $10,008,654 $9,037,596 $9,845,333 $9,783,639
Average $6,426,202 $6,571,134 $6,949,295 $6,331,259
Budget Amt $3,960,000 $3,960,000 $3,960,000 $3,960,000 $3,960,000 $3,960,000 $3,960,000 $3,960,000 $3,960,000 $3,960,000 $3,960,000 $3,960,000
YE Budget Proj(%) 162.28% 165.94% 175.49% 159.88%

1021.00.318  - Revenues



$0

$100,000

$200,000

$300,000

$400,000

$500,000

$600,000

$700,000

$800,000

$900,000

$1,000,000

Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec

REET by Month

2010

2011

2012

2013

2014

2015

2016

2017

2018

2019

2020

2021

2022



$0

$1,000,000

$2,000,000

$3,000,000

$4,000,000

$5,000,000

$6,000,000

$7,000,000

$8,000,000

Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec

REET by Year

2010

2011

2012

2013

2014

2015

2016

2017

2018

2019

2020

2021

2022



2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2016 2017 2018 2019 2020 2021 2022

$1,363,380
$1,205,218

$1,937,333
$1,663,979

$2,216,829

$2,642,008

$2,978,044

$3,524,752
$3,786,910 $3,784,232

$5,627,084

$6,725,012

$1,508,327

0

1000000

2000000

3000000

4000000

5000000

6000000

7000000

8000000

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13

REET by Year Column

Series1 Series2



MAY 4, 8, 11, 15, 18, 22, 25, 29: VEHICLES ALLOWED ON MT GRANT 
PRESERVE SUNDAYS AND WEDNESDAYS 
sanjuanislander.com  
Published in Information Last modified on Sunday, 01 May 2022 22:21 

 

The Mount Grant Preserve is open to vehicles from 10 a.m. to 7 p.m. Sundays and 
Wednesdays. Mount Grant preserve map 

The Land Bank's website describes the preserve as: Located between Mount Dallas and Cady 
Mountain on San Juan Island, Mount Grant Preserve protects and provides access to 250 acres of 
diverse forest, woodlands, and meadows. Visitors to the ridgetop summit are rewarded with 
sweeping vistas in all directions. Trails and roadways to the summit are open daily for pedestrian 
and non-motorized use. Driving access to the summit is open Sundays, weather permitting, from 
10am to 7pm, (April – September) and 10am to 4pm, (October- March), for everyone to enjoy the 
Preserve’s expansive views, regardless of physical ability.  

 

https://sanjuanislander.com/news-articles/information
https://sjclandbank.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/driving-directions-June_2020.DM_.TW_.pdf
https://sjclandbank.org/san-juan-island-map/

